
Farmville Town Council 
201 High Street 
Farmville, VA 23909 
 
 
March 3, 2021 
 
 
Dear Mr. Whitus: 
 
Your reputation as a dedicated councilman precedes you, and it is very apparent that you are 
well-respected among the citizens of Farmville. I have heard that you take input from your 
constituents very seriously and appreciate being written to and that is why I am reaching out to 
you. 
 
For four months now, there has been a pothole on my street that has damaged many cars, 
including my own, and seems to keep growing in size. I, along with other members of my 
neighborhood, have submitted multiple requests to the town, attempting to get this pothole 
repaired. With each request, we have been met with weeks of silence that has only resulted in 
empty promises.  
 
We understand that there are many things that factor into fixing road issues such as time, 
resources, and money. However, the residents of Valley View Neighborhood feel as if we have 
waited patiently and have allowed the town more than enough time to address and repair this 
issue. With a high number of residents, including some of the town council members, I am very 
surprised that an issue affecting so many townspeople has not been taken more seriously.  
 
After patiently awaiting action for months, I thought it necessary to go above the council 
members that my neighbors have previously been in contact with and voice my concerns to you, 
President of the Farmville Town Council. I trust that you will initiate the action necessary in 
order to repair this problem and restore confidence in residents that are currently under the 
impression that the town council is not truly concerned with issues of the town.  
 
Sincerely,  
Payten Bovat, a concerned citizen 
 
 


